

The Oil Capital Air

Newsletter of the Northeastern Oklahoma Chapter of the American Society of Heating, Refrigerating and Air-Conditioning Engineers, Inc.

Volume LII, Issue 1

Tulsa, Oklahoma

August 2009

Special Points of Interest

- President's Message
- Golf Tournament
- History
- Research Promotion
- Meeting Minutes
- E-Vite Notifications
- Chapter Service Award
- Greenbuild 2009
- Programs Calendar
- List of Volunteers
- Calendar of Events
- Golf and Picnic Entry Form
- RP Flag and Hole Sponsorship

NEW AND STRONG!



Chuck Mayfield Chapter President

President's Message By: Chuck Mayfield

Welcome to a new year of ASH-RAE in Northeastern Oklahoma. Your elected officers and committee chairs have been hard at work

planning for the 2009-2010 calendar year. We had a great planning meeting last month, in which a lot of new ideas were put on the table. We have 6 new faces in committee positions for the first time and continue to have a strong foundation of experienced members to help lead us into another golden year. This will be an exciting year for Northeastern Oklahoma.

The key to success is setting goals and planning. Tom Landry, former Dallas Cowboys' football coach once said, "Setting a goal is not the main thing. It is deciding how you will go about achieving it and staying with that plan." This is what your NEOK ASHRAE team has been doing over the summer months. Some of the new and fun ideas from our long range planning meeting are being implemented. For example, the board approved the funds to update our website. Scott Pollard has been executing the game plan as our new Website Committee chair. The new website will provide a wealth of information in an easy to use format. Scott will let

us know when the new website is up and running.

We have a new Special Events Committee chair in Dave Lam. Dave has been hard at work analyzing our options for the fall golf outing on Sept 10th. Dave looked at 4 or 5 different golf courses to hold our fall fundraiser and presented them at the summer BOG meeting. The course that best fit our needs was Clary Fields. You will find a new entry form with all the details to sign up in this newsletter. Plus you can buy mulligans in advance.

Another new face is Duane Harman in the Chapter Technology Transfer Committee chair. Duane has accepted the challenge of orchestrating the main programs for the 2009-2010 year. He has been hard at work surveying many members to discover what they would like to learn about in the fall and next spring. By the way, there is still time to have input on programs and technical sessions. Duane Harman, CTT main programs, and Jeff Ferguson, CTT technical programs, will be excited to listen to your opinion.

Some other new faces are Scott Sherwood in Membership Promotion, Derek Wilde in Student Activities, Brady King and Dustin Searcy in Reception, and Eric Norris in Refrigeration. If you receive a call from any of these members soliciting advice or assistance, please support them with your time.

The last item centers on our Golf Tournament and Picnic on Thursday, Sept 10th.

(Continued on page 2)

UPCOMING EVENTS

 September 10th - Golf Tournament

11:00 Check In Starts

12:00 to 12:45 Putting Contest

1:00 Golf Shotgun Start

6:00 Picnic

September 17th —
 Board of Governors
 Meeting at Joe's Crab
 Shack

SEPTEMBER CHAPTER MEETING

September 10th, 2009 Clary Fields Golf Course Page 2 The Oil Capital Air

(Continued from page 1)

We always have a strong turn-out and I expect we will again this year. Remember that this is the main source of research promotion fundraising for NEOK ASHRAE. Get your foursome together, fill out an entry form, sponsor a hole and buy some mulligans, if I don't buy them all first!

Chuck Mayfield can be reached at 918.624-1005 or cmayfield@eei-ok.com

Golf Tournament

By: Dave Lam

The 2009-2010 ASHRAE year is rapidly approaching and as always the September golf tournament will get things kicked off.

This year's tournament will be held at Clary Fields on September 10th. Check in will start at 11:00am and the putting contest will run from 12:00 until 12:45. We will formally start the tournament with a 'shotgun' start at 1:00pm with picnic starting at roughly 6:00pm. Once again we award the top 3 teams (net and gross) and hope to hand out a variety of door prizes.

Please start gathering or soliciting door prizes for this year's tournament. I am hopeful that Ron McGill and Mary Bowers will lend a valuable hand as always in gathering and handing out these awards (I haven't contacted them yet but have my fingers crossed).

The entry form is attached in the newsletter with all the pertinent information. I have added an additional line for those that want to pre-pay for mulligans. This event has always been a great start to the year and to our research campaign. We look forward to seeing everyone there!

Dave Lam can be reached at 918.250-5590 or david.lam@omni-2.com

History

By: Gene Redford

Chapter History 1980 – 1990

As we moved into the 80's our chapter outgrew the Financial Club and we moved to the Candlewood Club, lo-

cated around the 56th and Birmingham area. For those who still remember, that was even to date the best facility we ever had, as the food and atmosphere was the best. The club was not open to the public, so on our meeting nights we were the only ones there and the staff took real good care of us, actually spoiled us. Maybe it was because we had steak every meeting. When they closed we used this as our means of measuring what our next facility needed to be. We stayed at the Candlewood Club approximate 17 years until their closing. When the owner passed away the family tried to keep the club in operation, but after a couple of years they just did not have the desire to continue operating the club. At that time the property the club was located on was worth more than the club, so the club closed and we were on the move.

While we were meeting at the Candlewood, we also had the opportunity to hold other events there, like dinner/dances and tabletop vendor shows. There were several rooms we where could have our tech sessions, without disturbing anyone. The bar was in a good location and not in the way or out of the way from what was going on. Our meetings took place in the main dinning room area and usually setting over the dance floor, in front of the stage where the live band would play over the weekend. Remember the fireplace room, which was used by many organizations that also held their parties in that area. It was nice because you could still hear the band and be separate from the main dinning room. Like I said we were spoiled, as were several other organizations who also held meetings there.

We held our picnic and golf tournaments at LaFortune Park and started using Sutphens as our catering food service vendor. The golfers had grown to approximately 50 with approximately 100 members eating. Sid Simon was still coordinating the golf tournament. I am not sure when Jerry Beardslee took over for Sid. In the chapter year of 1986–1987 a new LOW NET Traveling Trophy named "St. Andrews Putter" was won by Jerry Matthews with a score of 73. This new trophy was donated to the chapter by Boone & Boone Sales Company and is still used today.

Jack Tumilty was advanced to the grade of Fellow during the 1982–1983 chapter year. Our membership was approximate 175, with attendance at the chapter meetings running approximately 70.

Our chapter hosted the CRC in 1988 in Tulsa and Joe Tucker was the chairman. As I remember, the CRC took

(Continued on page 3)

Page 3 Volume LII, Issue 1

(Continued from page 2)

place at what used to be the Hilton Inn on I44 at Yale. Chuck Callahan notified Bill Boone that our chapter had been designated as the #1 Chapter in Society during Bill's chapter presidency (1986-1987).

Our membership in 1990 was 189.

Gene Redford can be reached at 918.270.1414 or redford.g@mcintoshservices.com

Research Promotion

By: Chad Smith

I know I sound like a broken record, but I want to say a huge "Thank you" to the entire chapter. Once again, 2008-2009 was an incredibly successful year for ASHRAE research both on the Society level and for NEOK chapter. The NEOK chapter raised \$ 50,170.00 this year, which exceeded our goal and was the highest amount ever raised by our chapter. This represented a 7% increase over the amount we raised last year. With 211 members, our ratio of dollars raised per member was \$237/member, which was not only highest in Society again this year, but the highest ratio in Society history. Our PAOE point total for the year was 6,263 points which was one of the highest in Society as well. There was a 13% increase over our PAOE points from last year. Fred Gleeson, RVC for research for Region VIII, received an e-mail from Bill Harrison congratulating our region for having the highest donation amount and specifically noted our chapter's performance. All of this to say "Job well done" to all of you.

I wanted to recognize the members of the calling committee that put so much time in to contacting our members and bringing in the last minute donations. They are Dan Owens, Mike Beda, Keith Browne, Ryan Shaw, Bill Vawter, Bill Hanlon, Mitch Replogle, Gene Redford, Paul Roberts, Rob Teis, Joel Karstetter, Chuck Mayfield, and Dave Lam. Most of all, we thank all of our members and member companies who continue to support ASHRAE research.

All of this success means one thing for sure; we have a bigger challenge in the coming year to top last year's performance. And on that note, we are nearing the annual ASHRAE golf tournament. The tournament is a great kick off to our year and is one of the few times we get a chance to interface with all of the people in our industry. However, we cannot forget that the tournament is also one of the bigger fundraisers that we have for research. With that being the case,

please take the time to see if you can do a flag sponsorship or hole sponsorship for the tournament. Details of the sponsorships are included in this newsletter. If you haven't sponsored in the past, please consider doing so this year. If you have sponsored in the past, we thank you for your support and I encourage you to increase your support this year. If we have more flag sponsorships than holes, then I'll wear one on my back and find others to do the same! Seriously, though, this is our chance to get ASHRAE research fundraising off to a great start. Thank you again and I look forward to another record setting year.

Chad Smith can be reached at 918.665.6600 or chad@airetechcorp.com

June Planning Meeting Minutes By: Rob Teis

Attendees: Duane Harman, Dustin Searcy, Sam Davis, Chuck Mayfield, Joel Karstetter, Dan Owens, Mike Beda, Brady King, Mike Kirk, Keith Browne, Rob Teis, Gene Redford, Scott Sherwood, Mike Guillen, Chad Smith, Steve Johnson, Jeff Ferguson, Derek Wilde.

The NEOK Chapter Long Range Planning meeting was held on June 10th, 2009 at Mazzio's-11th & Elgin.

Chapter President, Chuck Mayfield, called the meeting to order at 10:41 PM.

Golf Tourney:

AAON will sponsor the beverage cart.

Ideas to raise additional funds were:

- 1) Sell mulligans & string
- 2) Longest Drive with winner receiving $\frac{1}{2}$ of the money collected for the activity.
- 3) Sell "move forward to women's tee" on par 5

An idea for prize distribution was after scoring is complete, divide players into 3 flights awarding prizes to the first 4 places in each flight.

CTTC / Main Programs:

December's panel discussion – Green vs. Green: Does LEED save energy & lower utility bills.

Back to Basics Technical Sessions:

(Continued on page 4)

Page 4 The Oil Capital Air

(Continued from page 3)

- 1) Energy Modeling techniques
- 2) Equipment sizing fans, pumps, etc.
- 3) Heat Loads
- 4) Refrigerants
- 5) Geothermal

Distinguished Lecturer – The list will be reviewed.

Sustainability topics (PAOE point boost) – Joint meeting in December with USGBC, BOMA, IFMA. We may need to move the venue if too many attend.

April meeting - We will add a meeting this month rather than just having a plant tour.

Spring Plant Tour ideas:

- 1) St. Francis ice plant
- 2) Cherokee/Creek Casino

Increase meeting attendance & member retention. Further discussion at next BOG meeting.

- 1) Increase Tech Sessions to 45 min minimum to award 1 PDH rather than 0.5 PDH.
- 2) Start meetings at 4:30 to be able to leave earlier (about 7:30 PM).
- 3) Monthly calling campaign
- 4) Mentor Program for new members
- 5) Raffle ½ pot. Sell tickets with winner to receive ½ of the collected funds when the Ace of Spades is drawn from a deck of cards. Each meeting a card is drawn & removed from the deck until the Ace of Spades is drawn. Proceeds will benefit the CRC fund.

<u>Newsletter:</u> Send to Golden Gavel Committee every month.

Student Activities:

OSU Tulsa/Okmulgee Chapter: Dr. Cremaschi former ASHRAE Student Advisor in Stillwater is moving to OSU Tulsa. Sam Davis will make contact.

ORU Chapter – ORU applied for a research grant. 1 Student Advisor & 6 Student Members are needed to establish a Student Chapter. Our chapter will continue to sponsor any interested student members.

Modify scholarship form – Sam will investigate needed changes & present at BOG meeting

Sustainability:

Mike Phelps will be approached to be the Sustainability Chair. This Chair will be responsible for writing newsletter articles. More discussion will be needed at future BOG meetings to further define any other responsibilities.

Possibly add LEED, Energy Star, Green Globes, CEM certifications in On-Line Directory.

CRC Tulsa in 2012:

A CRC Chair will need to be established soon & committees for CRC Treasurer, Hotel Committee, Speaker Committee, Spouses Committee, etc. The past CRC budgets as well as hotel costs we have received need to be reviewed to establish a budget & need for further fundraising.

Need to visit Double Tree Warren Place & possibly Cherokee Resort

<u>Open Discussion:</u> The Membership Promotion Plaque needs to be awarded to the appropriate individual.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:22 pm.

Rob Teis can be reached at 918.382.6134 or robt@aaon.com

June 18th BOG Minutes By: Mike Gulizio

Attendees: Chuck Mayfield, Dan Owens, Mike Kirk, Mike Gulizio, Gene Redford, Bill Hanlon. Eric Norris, Bon Allwein

The NEOK Chapter Board of Governors (BOG) meeting was held on June 18th, 2009 at Joe's Crab Shack.

Chapter President-Elect, Chuck Mayfield, called the meeting to order at 4:37 PM.

<u>Minutes:</u> The May 21st BOG Meeting minutes & June 10th Long Range Planning Meeting minutes were approved as noted.

<u>Treasurer:</u> Mike Kirk reported \$2,000.00 had been transferred from the General Fund to the CRC fund. We are \$1,000.00 away from our \$46,070.00 Research Promotion goal for 08/09. It was recommended and sec-

(Continued on page 5)

Page 5 The Oil Capital Air

(Continued from page 4)

onded that we make up that difference from our general fund.

Chuck Mayfield recommended our financials be submitted for audit.

<u>CTT / Main Programs:</u> Duane Harmon has sent out a survey to local engineers regarding their program preferences.

<u>Directory:</u> Bill Hanlon has suggested that all members update their product offerings in the directory in order to maximize the directory website.

Reception: Dan Owens has completed making new badges.

<u>Publicity:</u> Chuck Mayfield is currently polling members on interest and best date for a Poker Night to raise money for ASHRAE Research.

<u>Website:</u> Scott Pollard reported to Chuck Mayfield that there is a new update in the works.

<u>CRC Action Committee:</u> Dan Owens was asked to set up a meeting with Double Tree Warren Place to research site for CRC.

<u>New Business:</u> Chuck announced that Michael Phelps has accepted the position of Sustainability Chair. Scott Sherwood will be assisting him.

Bass Pro has asked we pay \$110.00 for the Seminar Room for our 2009/10 meeting year. We will have the room from 5-6:30 for our Tech Sessions. It was discussed that only 46 minutes is required for a full PDH credit.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:17 pm.

Mike Gulizio can be reached at 918.455-1712 or mgulizio@cox.net

E-Vite Notifications

By: Scott Pollard

If you have stopped receiving meeting notifications from the E-Vite system and chapter newsletter notification, please contact me.

Chapter Service Award

By: Gene Redford

Our chapter has two members that received Society level service awards which were announced in the June 2008 ASHRAE Insights.

Mike Beda with Process Equipment Company received the Exceptional Service Award. This award recognizes a member who has served the ASHRAE Society faithfully and earned in excess of 45 points. WOW!

Mark Fly with AAON received the Distinguished Service Award. This award recognizes a member who has served the ASHRAE Society faithfully and earned in excess of 15 points. Congratulations!

I am sure there are other members in our chapter who qualify for a Chapter or Society Service Award and don't realize it. I have listed the point system for these awards. Please visit http://www.ashrae.org/publications/ detail/14643 for more details.

Gene Redford can be reached at 918.270.1414 or redford.g@mcintoshservices.com

Greenbuild 2009

By: Mike Phelps

The U.S. Green Building Council's Greenbuild International Conference & Expo will be held in Phoenix, Arizona this year. Greenbuild convenes the industry's largest gathering of representatives from all sectors of the green building movement. Three days of extensive educational programming, workshops, a vast exhibition floor and ample networking events provide unrivaled opportunities to learn about the latest technological innovations, explore new products, and exchange ideas with other professionals.

Some examples of the educational programming that will interest those in the HVAC industry include the following:

Benchmarking Strategies to Analyze Building Performance, Reduce Costs, Save Energy, and Improve Sustainability Best Practices.

The Oil Capital Air Page 6

(Continued from page 5)

The Often Overlooked Component of Sustainability: A Holistic Approach to Indoor Air Quality in Design, Construction, and Occupancy.

in Action

Mixed-Mode Buildings: Combining the best of natural venti- Visit greenbuildexpo.org for more information. To view last lation and mechanical cooling.

Also available are local Green Building Tours allowing Mike Phelps can be reached at attendees to explore the best of integrated sustainable de- 918.877.6000 or mphelps@cyntergyaec.com sign and Arizona's most celebrated green buildings. The

tours include the LEED Platinum Tempe Transit Center, ASU Art Museum, and Taliesin West.

The 2009 show will be held on November 11-13 at the Phoenix Convention Center. Last year's conference in Boston Steinway Piano Goes Green - Solar Thermal Cooling/Heating drew more than 28,000 attendees and featured more than 800 exhibit booths.

year's Greenbuild show, go to greenbuild365.org.

2009/2010 Programs

Date	Technical Session	Speaker	Main Program	Speaker	Theme and Special Guests
10-Sept-09	Golf Tournament at Clary Fields Golf Course	Golf Tournament at Clary Fields Golf Course	Golf Tournament at Clary Fields Golf Course	Golf Tournament at Clary Fields Golf Course	Golf Tournament at Clary Fields Golf Course
8-Oct-09	ТВА	ТВА	ТВА	ТВА	Membership Night; Refrigeration Night
12-Nov-09	ТВА	ТВА	ASHRAE Distinguished Lecturer	ТВА	Research and Consulting Engineers Night
10-Dec-09	NONE - Lunch Meeting	NONE - Lunch Meeting	Green Vs. Green	ТВА	Panel Discussion
14-Jan-10	ТВА	ТВА	ТВА	ТВА	Membership Promotion Night & YEA Night
11-Feb-10	NONE—Spouses Night	NONE—Spouses Night	ТВА	ТВА	Research Auction; Spouses Night
11-Mar-10	ТВА	ТВА	ТВА	ТВА	Student Activities, Past Presidents, & Golden Circle Night
8-April-10	ТВА	ТВА	ТВА	ТВА	Plant Tour
13-May-10	ТВА	ТВА	ТВА	ТВА	Awards Night; Installation of Officers

Page 7 Volume LII, Issue 1

The Oil Capital Air

Northeastern Oklahoma Chapter American Society of Heating Refrigerating and Air-Conditioning Engineers, Inc. P.O. Box 54069 Tulsa, OK 74155-0069

Visit our website at www.ashrae-neok.org

Chapter Volunteers

Officers:		Voice	Fax	Committee Cha	irs (cont.)		
President President-Elect Treasurer Secretary	Chuck Mayfield Rob Teis Mike Kirk Mike Gulizio	624-1005 382-6134 258-5618 455-1712	624-1006 382-6295 258-2425 451-1596	Attendance Directory Historian Honors & Awards Invocations	Scott Pollard Bill Hanlon Gene L. Redford Gene L. Redford Paul Roberts	250-5590 835-8333 270-1414 270-1414 382-6268	459-0997 835-9992 254-1444 254-1444 382-6295
Board of Gover	<u>rnors</u>			Membership Newsletter	Scott Sherwood Rob Teis	317-3152 382-6134	250-5419 382-6295
Robert Allwein Steve Johnson		770-5380 270-1414	270-1444	Programs (Main) Programs (Tech)	Duane Harmon Jeff Ferguson	877-6000 877-6000	877-4000 877-4000
Mike Beda Joel Karstetter Keith Browne		664-0312 665-3974 258-7460	665-3351 665-4219 258-7460	Publicity Reception Refrigeration	Mike Guillen Brady King Eric Norris	258-2665 493-2712 382-6303	258-4328 493-2713 382-6369
Committee Cha	airs	230 7 100	230 7 100	Research Promotion Special Events	Chad Smith Dave Lam	665-6600 250-5590	627-7004 459-0997
CRC Delegate CRC Alternate	Dan Owens Chuck Mayfield	270-1414 624-1005	270-1444 624-1006	Student Activities Sustainability Webmaster	Sam Davis Mike Phelps Scott Pollard	249-1918 877-6000 250-5590	249-9014 877-4000 459-0997

Calendar of Events

Important Dates	Meeting	Location
August 20, 2009	Board of Governors	Joe's Crab Shack
September 10, 2009		Clary Fields Golf Club
September 17, 2009	Board of Governors	Joe's Crab Shack
October 8, 2009	Chapter	Islamorada Fish Company
October 15, 2009	Board of Governors	Joe's Crab Shack
November 12, 2009	Chapter	Islamorada Fish Company
November 19, 2009	Board of Governors	Joe's Crab Shack
December 10, 2009	Chapter Lunch Meeting	Islamorada Fish Company
December 17,2009	Board of Governors	Joe's Crab Shack
January 14, 2010	Chapter	Islamorada Fish Company
January 21, 2010	Board of Governors	Joe's Crab Shack
January 23-27, 2010	ASHRAE Winter Meeting	Orlando, FL
February 11, 2010	Chapter	Islamorada Fish Company
February 18, 2010	Board of Governors	Joe's Crab Shack
March 11, 2010	Chapter	Islamorada Fish Company
March 18, 2010	Board of Governors	Joe's Crab Shack
April 8, 2010	Chapter	Islamorada Fish Company
April 15, 2010	Board of Governors	Joe's Crab Shack
April 22-24, 2010	CRC	Monterrey, Mexico
May 13, 2010	Chapter	Islamorada Fish Company
May 20, 2010	Board of Governors	Joe's Crab Shack
June 26-30, 2010		Albuquerque, NM



2009 N.E.O. ASHRAE September Meeting Golf & Picnic

Date: Thursday, September 10, 2009

Time: 11:00 am - Tournament check in starts.

12:00 pm to 12:45 pm - Putting contest.

1:00 pm - Golf shotgun start.

6:00 pm – Picnic.

Place: Clary Fields Golf Club 9999 South 49th West Ave.

Entry Fee: \$75.00 (Greens fee, ½ cart, Picnic with two drink tickets)

\$15.00 (Picnic Only with two drink tickets)

Entry deadline is September 7, 2009

(Note: If you pass the deadline, check with David Lam @ 250-5590 for possible slot.)

Format: Four person scramble with individuals making up their own teams. Single entrants

will be accepted and assigned to a team by the tournament organizers. Please turn in the average score of each entrant so that team handicaps can be established for net

prizes. Please mail your entry early.

Picnic: A hamburger & hot dog cookout with chips, potato salad, coleslaw, cookies, two

drink tickets will be provided after tournament play. Golf prizes and door prizes will

be awarded at the picnic.

Mail Entry to: Omni-2 Mechanical Services, LLC

Attention: David Lam 5918 S. 129th E. Ave

Tulsa, Oklahoma 74134-6707

Make checks payable to: N.E.O. ASHRAE

2009 N.E.O. ASHRAE Golf & Picnic Entry Form

Name (Please Print)	Average Score	Phone No.	Company	Picnic only	Amount
					\$
					\$
					\$
					\$

If rain occurs and we reschedule tournament entry fees will be donated to ASHRAE Research if you don't attend.

Total	\$

(For pre payment of milligans # of milligans (max 2 per person) x %5 = %	For pre payment of mulligans	# of mulligans (max 2 per person) $x \$5 = \$$	•
--	------------------------------	--	---



Sept. 10, 2009 Clary Fields Golf Club Flag / Hole Sponsorship



Sponsorship Form:

Flag Sponsorship	\$350 x	No. of holes =	: \$	_(or fill in amount	\$)
Hole Sponsorship	\$250 x	No. of holes =	: \$	_(or fill in amount	\$)
NEW Hazard Sponsorship Note: Only 4 Hazard S			÷\$	_(or fill in amount	\$)
Company Name:					
Contact Person:					
Address:					
Phone:			_Fax:		

Each donor will be honored with a hole sponsorship sign or flag at the hole on the course. NEOK chapter will retain the hole signs, donors retain flag(s).

Your donation directly supports ASHRAE Research! We appreciate your support!

Mail checks to: Chad Smith Checks PAYABLE to: ASHRAE Research

C/O AireTech 7636 East 46th Place Tulsa, OK 74145

*I will be happy to pick up any checks. Contact me at **(918) 665-6600** if you have questions. Or, you may **Fax** your completed forms to me at **(918) 627-7004**. We cannot post your hole sponsorship without a completed form. Your cooperation is appreciated!

Forms must be turned in by Aug. 20th, 2009.













NEOK BOOSTER TICKET APPLICATION 2009 - 2010

Individual Booster Ticket	(Name)	@ \$175	\$
Individual Booster Ticket	(Name)	@ \$175	\$
Corporate Booster Ticket	Qty.	@ \$175	\$
Student Booster Ticket	Qty.	@ \$175*	\$
Member Promotion Ticket	Qty.	@ \$175*	\$
Student Meals	Qty.	@ \$25*	\$
		TOTAL PAID:	\$

* Tax deductible donation for the benefit of the Chapter

Company Name:	Contact Person:	
Address:		
Phone:	Fax:	

Make checks payable to: NEOK ASHRAE

Mike Kirk will be on hand at all meetings to process your forms and checks. Contact Mike at 918-258-5618 with any questions.